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Great Chart with Singleton Parish Newsletter is published by the 
Parish Council and is distributed to every house within the parish. 
We are pleased to accept submissions for articles, events and 
group details.  
 
Please contact the Clerk by telephone on 01233 616923 or email  
theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com. Any views or opinions in this 
newsletter are solely those of the authors and do not necessarily 
represent those of the Great Chart with Singleton Parish Council.  

Newsletter advertising 
 

We are able to offer advertising and sponsorship opportunities for 
local businesses.  If you are interested please contact the Clerk on 

01233 616923 or email to theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com  

mailto:theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com
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 Chair’s Report 

Welcome to our summer newsletter. I am thankful that 
the uncertainty of the election is over for another four 
years although there have been some changes.  We 
say thank you to Amanda Hodgkinson, Angus Willson 
and Malcolm Eke (who served over 30 years as a PC 
member), for their service to our community over 
many years.  We welcome Tom Ackrill to the PC, Tom 
is a Trustee for Singleton Spaces who manage the 
Singleton Environment Centre, I am sure Tom will find 
his feet soon 
enough and 
we co-opted 

both Katrina Alexander and Kyran 
Wilford at our June meeting – 
both of whom will bring their 
individual talents to the PC. 

I feel I should thank our Parish 
Councillors for once again putting 
their faith in me as they have 
elected me as Chair for another 
12 months, one day they will 
learn and perhaps choose 
someone who knows what he or 
she is doing – just not yet! 

We also have changes to our 
Ward members as we now have 
4 that cover our parish, we keep 
Jessamy Blanford and Bill Barrett 
who will continue to support our 
community. New are 
Kalysha Howard-Smith, who will 
represent the other half of Singleton and Neil Shorter who will cover the 
part of Singleton that now falls into the Washford Ward – we may also get 
a visit from Alan Pickering, who covers the other half of the Ward that 
Great Chart falls into with Jessamy. 

We also have a new Mayor for Ashford as Jessamy has completed her 
term of office and I must congratulate her on a brilliant year, having 
attended many events as her escort I witnessed how much of a champion 
she was for our Parish whenever the occasion allowed. I feel I should 
congratulate Jenny Webb on becoming the new Mayor and I know she 
will also do a fantastic job, too. 

 

Singleton Environment Centre– Bee box 

Cllr McClintock  
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There are lots of events happening over the summer; our Clerk is 

running ‘drop in’ coffee mornings at Great Chart Village Hall – the 

date for the next (and final one this year) is 7th August 2019.  Sin-

gleton Environment Centre held an Open Day on 6th July, a fun 

filled day for all.  We have welcomed the first of 3 wild bee hives at 

the centre – this looks a bit like a space rocket and stands just in-

side the top gated entrance to the Community Woodland and has 

already attracted its own Queen and worker bees.  

July will be another new step for the PC as our Clerk will have 

some help in the shape of Paula Cowperthwaite, who will be taking 

some of the strain from Ani whose has built her role up so much 

that she needs an assistant.  Initially, Paula will be joining Ani for 

10 hours each week but I am sure this will also grow in time – we 

wish her well and look forward to working together with them both. 

Many of you will have seen the Great Chart Millennium sign back 

in place on top of the hill, having been removed in February be-

cause we noticed the bottom of the post was quite rotten. In order 

to prevent the strong winds at the time causing more damage, I 

asked for it to be taken down so it could be refurbished. Black 

Forge Arts from Wittersham (who made the Singleton sign), have 

done a brilliant job and the sign now looks, I think, even better than 

it did originally – it now shines in the sunlight!  Suddenly when the 

guys were putting it back up we realised it was an auspicious day 

being the 75th anniversary of the D Day landings on 6th June, so 

quite a memorable date that will be recognised in some way. 

Our June meeting proved to be quite interesting; not only with 3 

new PC members but with the recent Ward boundary changes in 

May we saw 2 of our new Ward members Kalysha Howard-Smith 

(Singleton West) and Neil Shorter (Washford) give their input to the 

meeting – I am sure they will both be welcome additions to the 

support our Community has from ABC.  Purely from the aspect of 

numbers, having four Ward members will give our parish a strong 

voice within the Borough Council.  
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 Our Clerk & PCSO organised a community picnic, the ‘Big Lunch’ which 
was held in the north field at Singleton Lake. Around thirty people came 
along and there was a treasure hunt and lots of activities for youngsters.  
Fortunately the sun was glorious and everyone had a great time! I am 
sure Ani will make this an annual event, and perhaps next time we will 
get a few more people to attend.  I would like to thank everyone who 
came along and especially Dave & Malcolm who cooked for everyone.  
We even had our friend Snowy along for a visit and one of our new Ward 
members Kalysha had her photo taken with our prestigious pup! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As usual your PC will be working hard for the community for the rest of 
this year and although we will be taking a break during August (as 
normal), the sub-committees of the PC will continue to meet when 
needed, especially the Chilmington planning group as the applications 
keep coming in. The recent boundary changes mean that all of the 
development now falls within our parish meaning we are duty bound to 
respond to each application so we can help shape the way that 
Chilmington grows for future generations in our parish. 

Ian  

Ian McClintock 

Chair – Great Chart with Singleton PC 

Cllr Kalysha Howard-Smith (left) 
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Singleton East Ward Councillor’s Report  

Dear residents of Singleton East, 

Firstly thank you to all of you who voted for me and thus 
returned me to this position as your Ward Member. It is a 
privilege and honour to serve you for another four years. 
Please contact me any time with any problems, that’s 
what I am here for. Since the last newsletter there are a 
few new things to report.  

Firstly, the strip of land adjacent to Great Chart primary 
school, which is owned by Persimmon Homes, and 

which has been cleared once but has now regrown, is to be tackled in a 
phased manner. The first phase was completed about 4 months ago by 
ABC’s in house grounds maintenance team (Aspire) who removed the 
vegetation around the walk in entrance to the school, planted drought 
resistant plants, wood chipped the area, and put a knee rail in place to 
protect it.  This area is already being maintained by Great Chart with 
Singleton Parish Council’s caretaker. 

Phase two will see the area of the strip from the above mentioned 
entrance moving up Hoxton Close refurbished. With hopefully all 
vegetation removed, turf laid and new spring and summer flowering trees 
planted. This area will thus be a lot more appealing to users of the school 
and the village hall. 

Moving forward, the remainder of the strip going down Hoxton Close 
towards the road entrance to the school is to be maintained and kept clear 
from the path by Aspire. 

The other achievement of note over the last few months is regarding 
Singleton Lake and the ongoing improvements to its vegetation and 
fishing architectures.  Numerous fallen (or vandalised) trees have now 
been cleared by Aspire, and the work to renovate and improve the fishing 
swims, for all fishermen both disabled and able bodied, is due to 
commence soon. Later in the year I will meet with officers from ABC and 
the Parish Council to discuss methods of further improving the Lake 
Complex, as this process really is one of collaboration.  

The PSPO (Public Space Protection Order) really has brought huge 
reductions in Anti Social Behaviour and Littering at the Lake, and by the 
time of reading this newsletter updated PSPO signs should be on the 
lamp posts. Alongside this will be the larger Information Signs, which will 
explain the layout of the lake in more detail to visitors as they arrive at this 
picturesque beauty spot.  

Thank you for reading, and enjoy what is hopefully decent summer 
weather by the time this newsletter is delivered! 

Cllr Bill Barrett 

Cllr Bill Barrett 
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Weald Central Councillor’s Report  

Dear Residents 

The last couple of months have been extremely busy 

with my final weeks of being Mayor of Ashford and the 

local government elections.  I am delighted to be back 

representing Great Chart and Chilmington plus 

Bethersden and High Halden with Alan Pickering.  In 

the new regime I will be working as Deputy to Neil 

Shorter on Planning, Vice Chairman of the Planning 

Committee and a Member of the Local Plan and Policy Task Group 

amongst other things. 

There are a number of issues which I am sure I shall be following up.  

One is the question of the Great Chart Motors site where the houses 

have not been built in accordance to the plan.  I will be assessing the 

new arrangements for traffic in The Street.  I will also be continuing my 

work with regard to the environment and supporting the move to make 

Ashford plastic free.  I will also be doing my best to reduce the amount 

of litter on our country roads.  The main problem is one of education, 

helping people to understand the impact their actions can have on the 

environment and on wildlife in particular.  

I look forward to getting more involved with Chilmington and later 

welcoming the first residents.  Two houses have already been sold on 

the Barrett site off Coulter Road. 

I have enjoyed my year as Mayor – many exciting outings, plenty of 

support for local charities and commemorative events for the end of 

World War One.  I wish the new Mayor an equally exciting year. 

Cllr Jessamy Blanford  

Cllr Jessamy Blanford 
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Singleton West Ward Councillor’s Report  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to 

introduce myself as your new Ashford 

Borough Councillor for Singleton West. My 

name is Kalysha Howard-Smith I am 27 years 

old, and I run my own photography business in Ashford.  

I would like to thank everyone who voted for me in the recent 

borough elections. It was a very close result, and I would like to 

extend my commiserations to the other candidates who put a lot of 

hard work and effort into their respective campaigns.  

Since being elected I have managed to resolve a couple of the 

issues brought to my attention, such as rogue dog mess and 

unpicked litter and I am looking forward to helping residents 

further.  

Should you have any local issues or concerns, please do get in 

touch with me. You can do so via email to 

kalysha.howardsmith@ashford.gov.uk, or by letter to Ashford 

Borough Council, Civic Centre, Tannery Lane, Ashford, TN23 

1PL. 

I am also looking to arrange walkabouts and drop in surgeries, to 

give residents the opportunity to meet me in person and raise their 

concerns. I will be publishing these dates on my Facebook page 

(www.facebook.com/cllrkalyshahowardsmith), and in the parish 

council communications, so be sure to keep an eye out! 

Thank you for taking the time to read my letter, I look forward to 

hearing from you! 
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Great Chart & Godinton WI 

 
The Institute meets every 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7.30pm in 

Godinton Village Hall 

There is also a Activity Group which meets 1st Wednesday of each 

month again at Godinton Village Hall at 7.30pm 

We have a Darts team that meet most Thursday evenings and a 

Knit & Natter group. 

Please come along as a visitor to meet the members and to find out 

more information. 

Contacts Secretary Janet 01233 332510 

Committee member Pam 01233 878013 

 

The photo was taken at our Birthday Party meeting which had an 

“Alice in Wonderland” theme. 
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 Hillcrest Allotment  

Which of these two statements is true? 

 The easiest thing in the world is to be a fruit and vegetable 

gardener. 

 The most difficult thing in the world is to be a fruit and vegetable 

gardener. 

The answer is they both are! 

At Hillcrest Allotments, in Great Chart, we seem to either be struggling 

with a winter deluge or a spring drought. The former is good, because it 

allows us to fill up our water tanks, but is also bad because it can lead 

to weeks of waterlogging. The latter stops the weeds from growing, but 

also increases our need to water freshly sown crops. 

Our soil – heavy clay – is about as nutrient rich as you can find, but it 

becomes wet in winter and dry in summer, so we have to incorporate 

lots of organic material to get the best out of it, so thank goodness for all 

the free horse manure in the field next door.  

The result can be fantastic crops. Indeed, virtually anything seems to 

grow: potatoes, onions, tomatoes, sweet corn, runner beans, carrots, 

sweet potatoes, radishes, lettuce, beetroot, strawberries, raspberries, 

gooseberries, apples, pears, and so on. Our site attracts a variety of 

wild life, some of it good, some of it bad. There are lots of frogs to eat 

the slugs and snails, and ladybirds to lay waste to the aphids. The soil is 

teeming with worms and also insects that eat any decaying matter and 

help boost moisture retention to help the plants survive prolonged dry 

periods. 

You would think weeds are the bane of our lives – and you could be 

right! However, dug up and placed in compost bins, within six to twelve 

months they produce the best compost in the world, which we spread 

back over the soil, making it easier to work and more productive than 

ever. There’s blight in summer, too, requiring us to spray potatoes and 

tomatoes with copper mixture to ensure they don’t die. It’s worth doing, 

though, since they are delicious, particularly new potatoes that mature 

before blight strikes. 
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And there’s always something odd that occurs, baffling everybody. 
Either yields increase for reasons that aren’t immediately apparent, 
or something wipes out certain crops just days after they had 
appeared perfect. Thanks goodness for Internet gurus, advice 
columns, and those on the site with the knowledge needed to 
overcome these irritants. 

Yet it is all worthwhile in the end. The crops we produce are far 
superior in taste to those that can be bought in even the best 
supermarkets. A sweet corn cob harvested just before it is cooked 
tastes like nothing many readers of this publication will ever have 
experienced, plus we can grow varieties at Hillcrest that you will 
never find commercially available, but they taste wonderful. 

So, yes, it is hard work if you have an allotment, but the 
satisfaction you get from eating your own produce is an absolute 
joy. You meet like minded people and spend quality time outdoors, 
which more and more doctors agree is key to good mental health. 

It is cheap too! We charge either £22.50 or £32.50 depending on 
the size of plot and that is for an entire year, which works out at 
less than 10 pence a day. 

Beginners get lots of support and nobody minds if you eventually 
decide it isn’t for you and move on. There are always more people 
wanting to grow their own. 

Please contact the parish clerk for details. 

Have you got old furniture that needs a new lease of life? Or an 
old radio that doesn’t work anymore? Don’t bin it, bring it to 
Singleton Environment Centre where the Repair Café can fix it 
for you. The Café operates in the afternoon between one and 
four, on the first and third Wednesday of each month. 

   # Repair # Recycle # Reuse  
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Reporting made easy  

In the complex web of local authorities and different agencies it is often 

difficult to know who to report a problem to. We devised a simple guide 

below to help you. It is paramount that any issues you see is reported to 

the relevant agency so the problem can be dealt with efficiently.  

Kent County Council  

• Street light faults 

• Drainage 

• Traffic Signal Faults 

• Soft landscaping (trees, 
hedges, grass)  

• Roads (roadworks, road pro-
jects, road resurfacing) 

• Pavements  

Report it online: 

www.kent.gov.uk/roads-and-

travel/report-a-problem or call 

Ashford Borough 

Council  

• bin emptying 

• bulky waste 
collections 

• Council Tax 

• disabled parking 
bays 

• environmental 
health 

• health and 
safety 

• littering 

• parking fines 

• pest control 

• reporting 
abandoned vehicles 

• reporting fly-
tipping 

• Soft landscaping 
 
 Report it online at 
www.ashford.gov.
uk or Tel: 01233 
331111 

Parish Council 

• Cuckoo Park (opposite John 
Wesley School) 

• Great Chart Playing Fields (play 
area, outdoor gym) 

• The Viewing Point and the path 
running along Singleton Village 
Hall 

• Dog poo bag dispensers 

• Flowerbed at the bottom of 
Singleton Hill  

Report it to: 

theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com 
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 Singleton Environment Centre 

Repair Café-Ashford 

Saturday 20th July 10:00am to 1:00pm Free 

entry. 

Bring along your small electrical or 

mechanical items that need repair and 

see if our Repair Café group can fix it, free 

of charge! Demonstrations of practical skills 

throughout the morning. 

Knit, Crochet and Craft for the Environment 

Saturday 10th August 10:00am to 1:00pm Free entry               

Learn to knit, crochet or quilt with our experienced crafters. Get 

ideas on how to upcycle discarded items and be inspired by the 

demonstrations throughout the morning. 

Bank Holiday Fun Day 

Saturday 24th August 10:00am to 3:00pm This is a free event 

Storysack, pond dipping, treasure hunt and other activities . 
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Parish Council news 
Pop-up Café: The parish council has hosted two sessions so far this year. 
The event is supported by the 
Great Chart and Godinton WI 
ladies in form of fresh cakes. In 
June the Kent Fire & Rescue 
Services team attended the 
event and gave advise to 
residents how to keep safe. Did 
you know you can book a free 
visit to ensure your home is 
safe? For more information 
please visit www.kent.fire-
uk.org/your-safety/home-safety 
Don’t forget smoke alarms 
save lives!  
 
Crossing at Tithe Barn Lane: The Parish Council is very pleased to 
advise residents that Kent County Council was able to secure funding from 
the Local Transport Plan pot of monies to progress the design and 
construction of a pedestrian-controlled traffic signal crossing on Tithe Barn 
Lane near to Singleton Barn. The new crossing will make crossing safer for 
all. Construction of the crossing will commence later on this year after the 
public consultation.  
 
The Big Lunch: As part of The Big Lunch event the parish council with the 
help of the PCSO organised a picnic at Singleton Lake North Field. Apart 
from craft activities, including building bird feeders from recycled material, 
there was a treasure hunt too. Delicious burgers were supplied by the 
Great Chart Scout leaders and we even had an ice cream van! It was a 
lovely day and the parish council hopes to make it an annual event. If 
anyone would like to get involved in helping to organising next year’s event, 
please contact the clerk via theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com 
 
Parish Council Meeting: Did you know the parish council meets on the 
second Monday of the month to discuss issues and to make decisions? 
The meeting venue alternates between Singleton Village Hall and Great 
Chart Village Hall. Why not come along to one of the meeting and find out 
more about the parish council’s activities.  For more information regarding 
venue and for meeting dates please visit 
www.greatchartwithsingletonpc.kentparishes.gov.uk 
 



 15 

 Great Chart Cricket Club – New members welcome 

The first of our hugely popular Boot Fairs took place on Bank Holiday 
Monday, 27th May. Thanks to all who came along (both buyers and 
sellers) to make this another successful event. 

Thanks are also due to our fantastic band of volunteers who help to 
make these occasions go so smoothly. 

Some more dates for your diaries. 

We have another couple of boot fairs later this year: 

Monday 26th August  & Sunday 6th October 

In both cases, gates open at 6.30am but we do ask that you try not to 
arrive before this time. 

There is plenty of space for everyone and we don’t want to upset our 
very understanding neighbours by blocking the access to the village! 

Our annual Fireworks event is now confirmed for Saturday 9th 
November  with details to be confirmed nearer the time. 

On the cricket front, it has been good to see a few new and returning 
members this year and as always, we welcome new playing and 
social members of all ages and abilities. 

Our ‘Colts’ Teams are also thriving and we welcome boys and girls 
from 8 to 16 and again, of all abilities. 

Further details of how to join us can be found on our website: 

www.greatchartcc.co.uk 

Our annual ‘Cricket Week’ is always a fun occasion with matches held 
every day as follows: 

Monday 29th July             vs Kent Village League XI 

Tuesday 30th July             vs Jimbo’s Post Office XI 

Wednesday 31st July       vs Picco’s XI (1:00pm) 

Thursday 1st August        vs Old Stacians Old Boys XI 

Friday 2nd August             vs Chairman’s XI 

All matches start at 2:00pm except where stated and we welcome 
spectators if your fancy coming along to watch some cricket and have 
a drink or two in our licensed bar. 

We look forward to welcoming you to some of the best cricket facilities 
in East Kent. 

Paul Arnup-Honorary Secretary  - GCCC 

http://www.greatchartcc.co.uk
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 Clubs and Groups 

Beavers—Thursdays 5:30-7 pm at 
GCVH, boys and girls aged 6-8  
Contact Shelley Bowman 
shelley_bowman@yahoo.co.uk  

Singleton Rainbows 
Wednesdays 4:15-5:15 pm at SVH 
Fridays 4:15-5.15 pm SVH 

Cubs—Fridays 6:30-8 pm at GCVH boys 
and girls aged 8-10 ½ , Contact Jill Lane 
01233 641773/ 07799 886549  
jillmlane@msn.com  

1st Great Chart and Singleton Guides 

Mondays; 6:30 - 8:30 pm at SVH- Contact 
Terry Lockwood – 07704 359434 

Scouts—Mondays 7-9 pm at GCVH boys 
and girls aged 10 ½ -14 – contact Dave 
Gathern 01233 633966/ 07961202097  
Over 14? We also run an Explorer Group 

Dream Dragons Theatre 
Wednesdays 7-10 pm at SVH contact 
01233 668767 or 
www.dreamdragons.co.uk 

Paek Ma Taekwondo 
Tuesday  5.30pm-6.30pm Beginners 
                 6.30pm-8pm Advanced 
Thursday  6.30pm-8pm Juniors 
                 8pm-9.30pm Seniors 
SVH– Master Geoff 6th Dan -
07836621060 

St Mary’s  Great Chart &  Singleton 
Sunday services 9:30am at St Marys in 
Great Chart;11am at St Mary’s in 
Singleton Village Hall, Hoxton Close 
E mail rector@stmarysgreatchart.org 
Website www.stmarysgreatchart.org 
Pastoral Care: 07756 805507 

Youth Club (Coming back soon) 
Fridays 7-9 pm SVH 
Ian McClintock email:  
ian.mcclintock59@yahoo.co.uk 

Speed Watch-Gary Parry 
Great chart with Singleton Speedwatch 
Coordinator  
01233 640110  gary@wthp.co.uk 

Great Chart Cricket Club 
www.greatchartcc.co.uk 

The Grapevine Community Café at  
Singleton Village Hall Mon & Thu am 

Singleton Giant 
Email:peter@singletongiant.org.uk   
Phone: 01233 610241   

Stardust Studios – Children’s Dance 
Classes— Classes held at SVH, Contact 
Natalie Kitts 01233 625786/07899 
844956 info@starduststudios.co.uk  

Pilgrims FC ( Football Club) 
Contact Name: Kyran Wilford 
Contact Number: 07984352008 
Email: kyran@pilgrimsfc.co.uk 
 
Friends of Singleton Lake 
Email: 
friendsofsingletonlake@outlook.com 
 
Pilates (SVH) Tuesday evenings 7pm-
8pm., £7 per person more info Janet 
07402 222 195 

Grace Fellowship at Singleton Road 
http://www.gracefellowship.org.uk/ 
 
Ashford Community Woodland 
Email: 
ashfordcommunitywoodland@hotmail.co.
uk  
 
Barrow & Spade Brigade 
Email: theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com  

Abbreviations:  
SVH-Singleton Village Hall—GCVH-Great Chart Village Hall 

mailto:rector@stmarysgreatchart.org
http://www.stmarysgreatchart.org
mailto:peter@singletongiant.org.uk
mailto:friendsofsingletonlake@outlook.com
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 Useful Information 

Allotments 

Parish Clerk – 01233 616923- 

theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com 

Dog Warden 

Colin Leek – 01233 330340 – 

colin.leek@ashford.gov.uk 

Litter/Overflowing bins/ fly-

tipping: 

streetscene@ashford.gov.uk 

 

Mobile Library 

Knoll Lane: Thursdays 15:50-16:05 

Coronation Drive: Saturday 

(fortnightly) 10:55-11:25 

Aske’s Court Friday 14:55-15:25 

Emergency Contacts  

Emergency Services 999 For non-emergencies police 101 or email 

csu.ashford@kent.pnn.police.uk  

Environment Agency, General Enquiries:   03708 506 506 

Floodline 0345 988 1188  Incident Reporting  0800 80 70 60 

UK Powernet General Enquirers    0845 601 4516 

Power cut 0800 31 63 105 and  the new number  105 

Gas Leaks 0800 111 999      South East Water  03330 001122 

Kent County Council/ Enquiries/ Social Services 03000 414141 

Booking Venues 

Great Chart Village Hall— Tel: 01233 610173  

Email greatchartvillagehall@yahoo.co.uk.  

Singleton Village Hall—Tel:07887 575647, 

Email:  bookings@singletonvh.co.uk   

Great Chart Playing Fields—Buxford Pavilion— Tel: 01233 427407 

Email: gcpfa@barkercomputersolutions.co.uk 

mailto:theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com
mailto:colin.leek@ashford.gov.uk
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Chilmington Ward 

Cllr Ian McClintock Tel: 07919 278828 
Email: 
ian.mcclintock59@yahoo.co.uk  

Great Chart with Singleton North Ward 

Cllr Paul Tate Tel: 07850 082023 
Email: paul-
tatepc@gmail.com 

Singleton East Ward 

Cllr Katrina Alexander Tel: 07791 632493 
Email: 
Brandycat22@yahoo.co.uk 

Cllr Janet Sullivan Tel: 01233 645400 
Email: janetsulli-
van36@msn.com  

Cllr Malcolm Wiffen Tel: 01233 635016 
Email: malcwiff-
en@btinternet.com 

Cllr Kyran Wilford Tel: 07984 352008 
Email: kyranwil-
ford@hotmail.com 

Great Chart with Singleton Parish Council—Contact 

details  

Singleton West Ward 

Cllr Peter Barker Tel: 01233 610241 
Email: pe-
ter@barkercomputersolution
s.co.uk 

Cllr Yolanda Barker Tel: 01233 610241 

Cllr Geoffrey Darvill Tel: 01233 642357 
Email: 
geoffsvhpc@gmail.com 

Cllr Sally Gathern Tel: 07815 803862 
Email: sallygathern@aol.com 

Washford Ward 
Cllr Tom Ackrill Tel: 07780 470 668 and Email: 

ta@itl.co.uk 

mailto:ta@itl.co.uk
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Borough and County Councillors Contact Details  

Ashford Borough Councillors Kent County Councillors  

Weald Central Ward Councillor:  

Jessamy Blanford—01233 840050 

email: jessamy.blanford@tiscali.co.uk 

Charlie Simkins—01233 756705 Email: 

Charlie.simkins@kent.gov.uk  

Singleton East Ward Councillor 

Bill Barrett—07449 454044 email: 

Bill.Barrett@ashford.gov.uk   

Dara Farrell– email: 

Dara.Farrell@kent.gov.uk  

Singleton West Ward Councillor 

Kalysha Howard-Smith email: 

Kalysha.HowardSmith@ashford.gov.uk  

 

Parish Clerk - Aniko Szocs—01233 

616923 or theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com 

Parish Office Singleton Village Hall, 

Hoxton Close, Ashford TN23 5LB 

Office opening hours 9 am -1pm other 
times by arrangement. 

Washford Ward Councillor 

Neil Shorter email: 

Neil.Shorter@ashford.gov.uk 

mailto:theclerkgcwspc@gmail.com

